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Friends of Hazlemere C of E School OGM 
28th January 2021 (via RingCentral) 

 
The meeting commenced at 19:30 with Karen Adams in Chair, Hana Beever in Vice-Chair, Marney Hallett as 
Treasurer and Holly Jephson (Secretary) taking the minutes. 
 
Present: Mrs Donczyk, Marie-Claire Benson, Beena Ellis, Helen Sarner-Taylor, Rebecca Simmons, Katie Simon.  
Apologies: Mrs Bhabra, Sarah Howse, Eleanor Tiangga, Becky Wotherspoon (Marketing).  
 
 

1. Apologies for Absence 
• Apologies were received and noted 
 

 

2. Approval of Minutes (Meeting 10th December 2020) 
• Minutes were approved 

 

All 

3. Finance Summary 
• Balance £19,544 
• Committed spend £10,290 

• School Roof (£7,000) 
- Key subject support (£2,528/ £3,000) 
- £100 golden time/ book money per class (£762/ £800) 

• Available funds £9,254 
• Money Raised £3,171.65   

- Christmas Cards & Puddings (£538.86) 
- Virtual Balloon Race (£462.67) 
- North Pole Correspondence (£146.60) 
- Raffle (£690.50) 
- Bags2School (£144.60) 
- Mufti day (£280) 
- Hazlemere Memorial Grant (£500) 
- HotDog Day (£257.83) 
- Wycombe Lotto (£81.00) 
- Amazon Smile (£9.22) 
- Easy Fundraising (£20.63) 
- Adhoc support (£40.34) 

• Mrs Donczyk to remind subject leads for Maths, English & Science that the £1,000 
is still available to spend. 

• Mrs Donczyk to remind teachers that the £100 for golden time/ books is still 
available to spend. 

• Reception books are still in great condition, Mrs Griffiths has enquired about a set 
of books about differences in children. Helen Sarner-Taylor to reach out to 
reception parents as done by other year groups for recommended reads. 

 

Marney 
Hallett 

4. Administration Updates 
• The website was up and running for the purpose of ordering the North Pole 

Correspondence. General feedback was that people were really impressed with 
the format and it was user friendly. 

• Plan to use a similar format for the predictions. 
• Hope to have the full website up and running late-Feb/ early-March. 
• We hope to be able to host a shop on the website to sell “new to you” uniform. 

Volunteer(s) to take ownership of “the shop” wanted. 
• Access to website for those who need it (eg. ‘the shop” volunteers) will be given 

once the site if up and running. 

Karen 
Adams/ 
Becky 
Wotherspoon 
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• Reach out to local businesses/ parents to see if they would like advertising space 
on the site, with the hope we cover the site hosting fees. Sarah Howse has a list of 
previous businesses who have advertised and Hana Beever a list of businesses 
who donated to the raffle. 
 

5. First Aid 
• Mrs Bhabra has asked whether The Friends would be prepared to fund a First Aid 

course for the children as it is a curriculum requirement. An online course proposed 
for year 5 initially, at a cost of £12 per student (approx. £360 per year group).  

• Was generally agreed that face-to-face training would be preferable but should 
this not be possible due to current circumstances, the online training would be 
revisited. 

• The Friends have previously funded First Aid course for both KS1 and KS2 students 
at a cost of £1,000. 

• The Friends would be happy on a long-term basis to fund First Aid training for the 
whole school every 2 years at a cost of approx. £1,000. 

• Helen Sarner-Taylor has a contact for face-to-face First Aid training. 
 

Mrs Donczyk 

6. Mental Health & Resilience 
• The subject of Mental Health Resilience was raised as part of the First Aid training. 
• Marney Hallett has researched resilience courses for parents and teachers and will 

liaise with Mrs Donczyk. 
• The Friends, in principle, would be prepared to top-up funding for courses should 

it be required. 
 

Mrs Donczyk/ 
Marney 
Hallett 

7. Roof 

 
 

 

8. Current Projects 
• Predictions (Becky Wotherspoon) 

- We’ll be sending out information soon about our new predictions competition. 
From the winner of the Euro’s to the Oscar for the Best Picture, see if you can 
predict the future. 

• Virtual Family Quiz (Becky Wotherspoon) 
- On Saturday 27th February 2021, 6pm we will be hosting an online quiz for all 

the family. The quiz will last an hour and there will be questions suitable for all 
ages. Tickets £5 per family, booking details to be sent out soon. 

- Katie Simon agreed to host via RingCentral. 
• Mindufulness Colouring Competition 

- A selection of mindfulness colouring sheets to be sent out via reps and on 
Friends section of school website 
- Letters spelling out THANK YOU, Hearts & flowers. 

- No cost for entry, purely good will and engagement. 
- Prizes EYFS, Years 1-2, Years 3-4 & Years 5-6, £10 Amazon vouchers. 
- Adults can enter, suggest a donation via PayPal. Winner of the parent’s 

competition win a prize for their children’s teacher(s)- Wine/Prosecco. 

Karen Adams 
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• Easter Virtual Balloon Race 
- The Christmas balloon race was well received and Becky’s facebook updates 

added extra excitement, one of our balloons was even winning the whole race 
at one point! 1st, 2nd and 3rd prizes along the lines of last time. 

• Tea Towels 
- Mrs Donczyk to look into whether teachers could set “homework” for children 

to draw a self-portrait and send into school so ready for Mother’s Day. 
- Likely will wait until children return to school. 
- Looking to see if we can do per class and avoid mass ordering. Use same 

company as used for Christmas cards. 
 

9. Ideas for Fundraising  
Later 2021 (for discussion next meeting) 
• New to You School Uniform 

- The Friends have a selection of pre-loved school uniform for sale, with a 
suggested minimum donation of £2 per logo item and £1 per non-logo item. 
We may have a uniform sale day but this is on hold due to current 
circumstances. In the meantime, if you are wanting any items please contact 
your class rep for details. 

- Friends are not currently accepting donations.  
- Hope to have a shop on The Friends website when up and running. 

• Zoom Painting Evening 
- Hana Beever artist contact 

• Zoom Dream Catcher 
- Hana Beever artist contact 

• Cooking Evening 
- Series of children’s cookery classes, Amelia Gledhill to lead, Cookbook? 
- Adult Christmas cook along, Hana Beever has chef contact 

• One Can Trust 
- Is it possible to get a bin a school? 

• Film screening after school in classroom 
- Suggested by Eleanor Tiangga 
- Consult with Marie-Claire Benson about films 

• Camping in School 
- Suggested by Hana Beever 
- Has been done before so is a possibility 

• Skills Auction 
- Suggested by Drew O’Rourke 

• OktoberFest 
- Steins to take home as part of the ticket cost. 
- To be advertised before school breaks up for summer. 
- Helen Sarner-Taylor maybe able to organise live music and has volunteered to 

lead. 
- Helen Sarner-Taylor also suggested Bluegrass & 50s Rock & Roll nights, has 

contacts for bands. 
 

All 

10. AOB 
• World Book Day 

- Fancy dress competition, send pictures to school, friends to provide prize. 
- Could link up with Usbourne books (Hana Beever has contact) for virtual book 

sale, school would get money to spend on books for every book bought. 
- Liaise with Mrs Opiola to see what her plans are as she leads on world book 

day and book sales at school. 
- Be mindful not to exclude children who aren’t able to dress up, maybe just a 

picture of favourite book?  
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• Printer Cartridges 

- Current printer cartridge bin purely recycling and not bringing money to the 
school. 

- Hana Beever looking into alternative companies. 
 

Meeting closed 20:37 
 

 

 
***Next Meeting 7:30pm Thursday 11th March 2021 via RingCentral/Zoom*** 


